


Construction on Phase 1 of the Horsefly 
Emergency Regional Spillway Project is 
finally underway northeast of Taber. The 
tender was advertised in late September 
with a closing date of October 13th and 
was awarded during a Special Meeting 
of Council held on November 7th, 2022.

Of the six proposals received, Council 
awarded the project to DeGraaf 
Excavating Ltd for the lowest tendered 
price of $25,345,180 plus GST, on behalf 
of the South Regional Stormwater 
Drainage Committee (SRSDC).

Since then, the technical committee met 
with the excavating firm for the discussion 
of finding any potential cost savings in 
their tendered price. As a result, $458,000 
will be trimmed from their original bid by 
way of a change order.

The Water Act Approval was received 
from Alberta Environment and 
Protected Areas on November 22nd, 
2022. The project is now underway as 
DeGraaf Excavating Ltd moved the first 
shovelfuls of dirt onsite.

MPE Engineering Ltd and Stantec 
Consulting will be supervising the daily 
construction activities as the 
engineering consultants for the project.

As a condition of the tendered 
agreement, the project contractor has 
been made aware that any of the work 
to be performed cannot negatively 
interfere with any farming operations 
during the regular farming season.

The Horsefly Regional Emergency 
Spillway Project consists of 3 Phases:

� Phase 1 - from Taber Lake to the 
Oldman River

� Phase 2 - from Horsefly Reservoir to 
Taber Lake

� Phase 3 - from the main SMRID Canal 
south of Taber to the Horsefly 
Reservoir

A groundbreaking ceremony for Phase 1 
is anticipated to take place in 2023 
(official date to be determined) with full 
completion scheduled for no later than 
June 2024.

This project is ongoing, and updates on 
progress will be provided regularly.

This project is funded in part by the 
Government of Canada. 

This project is also funded in part by the 
Government of Alberta. 










